THE CANNONS MISSIONARIES TO NOVA SCOTIA, CANADA

Psalms 107:8 "Oh that men would praise the Lord for His goodness ... to the children of men."

CANNON PRAYER LETTER **JUNE 2008**

Dear Co-Labors in Christ and Family:

Spring has arrived in the Maritimes. This means lots of "black flies," beautiful flowers, and both sunny and rainy days. As spring has arrived, so have a few new people into our area. Some of these are retirees, while a few have come back from different parts of Canada. Please pray that we will be able to make contact with these folks and tell them about Jesus.

In June, Carolyn and I will complete two years here in Nova Scotia. When we came to Canada, we were given a twoyear immigration card. This means that we must leave Canada in June and return. Our church has graciously given us three weeks for vacation so that we can visit our aging parents in North Carolina. Joe's mother just celebrated her ninetysecond birthday and Carolyn's father celebrated his eighty-seventh birthday. We are grateful for this opportunity. Please be praying for us to be able to renew our immigration cards for at least two years when we re-enter Canada.

PRAISES

- 1. Our children have returned to Sunday School after being out for a while this winter.
- 2. God has blessed, neither of us, or our church people, have had the flu this winter.
- 3. Praise the Lord; we have two new children, Neil and Whyatt coming to Sunday school.

PRAYER REOUESTS

- 1. Please pray for these three men from our area to be saved: Arthur, Elbert, and Troy.
- 2. Please pray for safety as we travel this summer.
- 3. Please pray for opportunities to witness for our Lord wherever we go.
- 4. Please pray with us that we will see new people coming to church this summer.
- 5. Please pray for our church and the services while we are gone.

It is only by God's grace, and your fervent prayers, that Carolyn and I have been able to serve our Lord Jesus Christ as missionaries for almost twenty years. Thank you for making this service possible through your prayers and faithful support.

Your missionaries.

Joe and Carolyn Cannon



E mail address cannonyap@Yahoo.com World-Wide New Testament Baptist Missions info@wwntbm.com 704-730-1440 P.O. Box 725, 2069 County Line Road

Kings Mountain, NC 28086

